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In this issue:
· High-Speed Rail Demonstration in Southern California 
· 511 Debut Generates Positive Media Coverage
· Wilshire BRT Project Public Hearings 
· Westside Subway Extension Hosts Meeting in Beverly Hills
High-Speed Rail Demonstration in Southern California 
The Los Angeles Times has inquired about the agency’s reaction to a recent letter from California Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger to the U.S. DOT proposing to implement a demonstration project between San Diego, Orange and Los Angeles counties that would use high speed train equipment that would operate on conventional rail tracks. The demonstration is proposed to begin in November. The Governor proposes that the demonstration service be operated by Amtrak, with the California High Speed Rail Authority acting as managing agency. A combination of high speed train equipment and express stop service is anticipated to reduce the three-hour travel time by nearly one-third, enabling the region to “immediately experience the very real benefits that high speed intercity rail can provide.” My reaction to the proposal is that such a service could maximize the utility of the corridor and provide another travel option that would be attractive to all three counties. The story is expected to run Sunday or Monday of next week.

511 Debut Generates Positive Media Coverage

Transportation officials from our agency, Orange and Ventura counties with Caltrans, the California Highway Patrol and LA SAFE this morning introduced the new 511 free phone and web service that provides traffic, transit and commuter service information in Southern California. The service debuts Monday, June 14, 2010 but will continue in a test mode as it is fine-tuned. 511 is a 24/7 automated service that will help commuters and others steer clear of traffic and get information on public transit, carpools, vanpools, bike and other programs. Early this morning, staff was interviewed live by television channels 2/9 and 7. They covered a press event at Union Station along with television channels 4, 5, 11, 22, 52, KBS-TV (Korean), ETTV (Chinese TV), Los Angeles Times, City News Service, La Opinion, Downtown News, Sing Tao (Chinese newspaper), Korea Times, and radio stations, KFI Radio, Metro Networks Radio and KABC Radio. Stories are being broadcast throughout today and tomorrow.

Wilshire BRT Project Public Hearings 
Media Relations has issued a news release announcing public hearings for the Wilshire Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) Project June 21-30. The City of Los Angeles, the County of Los Angeles and our agency have just released a Draft Environmental Impact Report/Environmental Assessment (EIR/EA) analyzing the proposed project and alternatives. Meetings will be held June 21, 22, 29 and 30 throughout the study area to receive public input. Public comments on the Draft EIR/EA will be accepted through July 26, 2010. Click here to read The Source post. 
Westside Subway Extension Hosts Meeting in Beverly Hills
The Westside Subway Extension team hosted a meeting in Beverly Hills Monday night to discuss possible alignments between the Wilshire/Rodeo and Century City Stations. The Draft EIS/EIR is evaluating two possible locations for the Century City Station -- one at Santa Monica Boulevard/Avenue of the Stars on the north end of Century City, and the other location at Constellation/Avenue of the Stars more in the center of that area. The Constellation station location will require tunneling under private property in the southwest area of Beverly Hills and the study is evaluating different alignment options. We presented information about Metro's Red/Purple Line tunnels that currently lie under private property in various locations, how tunnels & stations are constructed, how easements are acquired, and more.

About 80 members of the public attended the meeting with 17 providing verbal comments. Beverly Hills Councilmember Dr. William Brien welcomed everyone to the meeting, and reaffirmed the City's support for the subway and the 30/10 plan. A representative for Assembly Member Mike Feuer attended as well and addressed the group. Several former Beverly Hills Mayors, as well as current and former members of the City's Planning and Traffic & Parking Commissions were also in attendance, along with a representative for Los Angeles City Councilmember Paul Koretz. Reporters from the Beverly Hills Courier and Patch.com covered the event.
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